
Dear Parents 
Newsletter No. 24 – 13th March 2020 

 
Coronavirus Update 
I hope that parents have accessed the letter I sent yesterday by ParentMail containing the 
school’s latest response to the threat of Coronavirus.  We will continue to post any changes to our 
current arrangements on the website. 
 
We have spent a good deal of time today talking with the travel companies through which we have 
booked our forthcoming trips to America (Easter) and Rome (May half-term holiday).  In light of 
those conversations we will issue parents of pupils booked on these trips with more detailed 
guidance at the start of next week. 
 
Medication in School 
Can parents of pupils who have medication in school please make a note of the expiry dates 
before bringing it into school. 
 
Apprenticeships in Engineering 
Please follow the link for more information:  https://www.nnl.co.uk/careers/current-vacancies/ 
 
Craft Apprenticeships at Northern Powergrid 
Please see attached information about these apprenticeships. 
 
PE Fixtures 
Monday 16th March 2020  Year 7A Netball v Penwortham Girls’ High School at  
      Penwortham Girls’ High School starts at 3.05 p.m. and  
      finishes at 4.45 p.m. 
 
Tuesday 17th March 2020  Year 8 B Netball League at Priory starts at 3.05 p.m. and  
      finishes at 5.15 p.m. 
      Year 8 Football v Walton-Le-Dale at Walton-Le-Dale starts  
      at 3.05 p.m. and finishes at 5.30 p.m. 
     Year 9/10 and 11 Rugby Tournament at St Michael’s  
      Chorley starts at 3.05 p.m. and finishes at 6.00 p.m. 
 
Wednesday 18th March 2020  Year 10 Football v Wellfield at Wellfield starts at 3.05 p.m.  
      and finishes at 5.30 p.m. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr C Horrocks 
Headteacher 
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